
Meeting Date:  March 4, 2021 

I. Called to Order:  9:04 A.M. and quorum established.   Present:  Wiley Christian, Alina Adams, 

Margaret Hemm, Nathan McGriff, Matt Bledsoe, Ellen Strunk, Kathy Miller, Sheila Wright 

Dopson.   Two guests were present:  Heather Brown and Dakin Hill.  Jonathan Zecher joined 

the meeting at 9:07 A.M. 

II. Open Discussion:  Calls from licensees interested in administering the COVID vaccination.  

The Athletic Trainer bill was also discussed.   

III. Minutes:  The January 2021, minutes were reviewed.  A motion to accept the minutes as 

amended was made by Alina Adams, it was seconded by Nathan McGriff.  All voted in favor.   

IV. Reports:  Wellness Report- Nathan McGriff reviewed the report submitted by Dr. Garver.  

The program continues to have a high rate of success.  Financial Report-Nathan McGriff also 

reviewed the report submitted by Kathy Miller.  An additional report was requested from 

STAARS.  Licensee Report-Sheila Dopson reviewed the report.  There were 100 licenses 

issued and 8 temporary licenses issued.  Violations Committee Report-Reviewed by Matt 

Bledsoe.  Six cases were reviewed.    Executive Director Report-Reviewed by Kathy Miller.  

She and Sheila Dopson conducted 2 virtual trainings.    

V. Unfinished Business:  The Interstate Compact Agreement was discussed.  Administrative 

Code (Code of Alabama 1975, Section 31-12A-2) was also discussed. 

VI. New Business:  All new business was tabled until the May 6, 2021 meeting. 

VII. The meeting adjourned at 11:06 A.M. 


